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We had a great turn out for the Balloon Fiesta this year. As usual, we had a “ring side seat” as the skies filled with beauti-
ful balloons! We ate our way through the morning as we visited, took photos, & just enjoyed the camaraderie! See Pgo...

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official chapter of the
Model T Ford Club of America. Individual membership is
strongly encouraged, & available $40 per year which includes
the Vintage Ford Magazine. Send your membership to:

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473
www.tinlizziesofabq.com

MTFCA
%'/ 119 W Main St

Centerville, Indiana 47330

798-855-5248 or email jay@mtfca.com
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2013 Tin Lizzie Elected Officers

2013 Committee Contacts

President Dean Van Doren
(h) 883-9585  (c) 450-6600
dvdvanco@centurylink.net

Vice President Kirk Peterson
(h) 505-438-2603
Susanandkirk@msn.com

Secretary Robbi Ross
(h) 293-1676
robbialb@aol.com
Treasurer Sharon Dominguez

(h) 899-5628
mtford@q.com
Directors

Larry Azevedo
(h) 898-7700 (c) 410-1909
dribblebit@comcast.net

Julie Dilts
(h) 897-2011
jmcdilts@aol.com

Mark Dominguez
(h) 899-5628
mtford@q.com

Hospitality Corner by Bernice Young
A get well card was sent to Clarence Schritter
who is recovering from a bout of pneumonia.

If you know of anyone who is ill, or needs a
note of cheer, contact Bernice at modeltdoc-
tor@centurylink.net, or 294-7450.

Look who’s running for the MTFCA Board!
Yes, our own Lizzie, Bernice Young, is run-
ning for the Board of Directors for our Na-
tional Club. Be sure Bernice is one of the 3

Email Commitiee Kirk & Susan Peterson 438-2603
susanandkirk@msn.com

Telephone Committee Linda Riel 459-5897
Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

Newsletter Lorna Azevedo 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net

Web Master Mark Wing 271-8912
msjbwing@msn.com

Librarian Mark & Sharon Dominguez 899-5628
mtford@q.com

Quartermaster Larry Azevedo 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net

T N Vittles/ Linda Riel 459-5897
’Refresﬁments Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net
Program Coordinator Marilyn Duncan 345-1343

pandmdu@swcp.com

Parliamentarian Irene Navarre 883-3175
hinavarre@aol.com

Car Council John Hayne 294-4434

Historian Marilyn Duncan 345-1343
pandmdu@swcp.com

Tour Coordinator Dean Van Doren 450-6600
dvdvanco@centurylink.net

Hospitality Bernice Young 294-7450
modeltdoctor@msn.com

We Welcome New Members!!

directors you vote for! Best of luck, Bernice!!

On the cover...This month’s great cover shot
was taken by Mark Wing. My thanks to him for

sending me his wonderful photos of events

whenever asked!! The editor.

This month we welcome our newest member, Shawn
Welch, (Bruce Daniel’s Nephew) into our Club!

We invite you to join us at our meetings, breakfasts, &
other events. Keep the newsletter handy to make sure
you don’t miss out on anything!! Welcome!!
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President’s Corner

UPCOMING EVENTS at a Glance

Fellow Tin Lizzies,

For those who were not in attendance at our October
Monthly Meeting, nominations were held with several
people nominated for most positions. Please make
every effort to attend next month’s meeting to vote.

Details on the nominees and positions are within this
newsletter.

The November Meeting is our time honored tradition
of “Guys With Pies”. Meeting date is the 21st,

We sure have had a lot of activities this year, with one
of the highlights being the Portales Tour in May which
was made into a documentary by the PBS TV Station
in Portales. Thanks again to Orlando & Melody for a
great weekend and getting the word out about “The
Tin Lizzies Of Albuquerque”.

Thanks also to Skip & Hedy Dunn for the Los Alamos
Tour in August and our recent Fall Tour hosted by

Mark & Sharon Dominguez and Russell & Julie Dilts.

Happy Thanksgiving to all, and be safe,

s

Elections at Nov meeting!!!
Come and vote for your favorite candidates!

The slate of nominees is listed in the Oct minutes
in this newsletter... see pg 7

Reminder: Club dues are due January 1. They
are $12 a year for 1 person, & $15 a year for fam-
ily membership.

Consider also joining the National Club if you are
not already a member!...see pg 1 for details

Nov 9...T'n Vittles...see page 5

Nov 21..Monthly meeting at the Vineyard (1 wk
early, due to Thanksgiving) “Guys With Pies!”
Election of officers for 2014.

Dec 7...Corrales Christmas Parade & Party (below)
Dec 28...Kid’s Work Day, see page 11

Jan 11...T’n Vittles...see page 5

Jan 23..Monthly meeting at the Vineyard...see pg 5
Feb 24-29, 2014...MTFCA Business Mtg... Royal
Caribbean 5 day Cruise from Ft Lauderdale..pg 11

o

Lizzie Christmas Party & Parade

ol
i : : {
¢ Don’t miss out on the fun! Our Christmas Party/ &
2:» Corrales Parade is on Dec 7th this year.

2*:* The parade will start about 515P, so bring your
2::: car to the Azevedo’s to put lights on it about 4P, or
;< do it before you get there. We will travel to the

ﬁ::: parade gathering place (just S of the Post Office)
,;:i about 430P. You can meet us there if you prefer.
2::: After the short parade, return to the Azevedo’s for R

o our pot luck dinner & installation of officers for 2014.

")
g« This year our theme is Italian. Bernice Young is the f;:é
't:‘i organizer this year. Her number is 294-7450. You 'I‘i
ﬁ*:* may also call Fran Gurule 821-3238, or Pat Willan ﬁ*:*
ﬁ::: 238-2028.. Let one of them know what you are ﬁ:::
“:i bringing & how many will be in your party. “i
% Coffee & ice tea will be provided. If you'd like some- %
2:} thing else to drink, please bring it, also. 2:}

5
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Roadrunner Food Bank Holiday Donation

At our Christmas Party, Dec 7, we will collect for the
Roadrunner Food Bank again. Money or food may be
donated. Keep in mind that for every $1 collected, 5
meals are provided to the hungry, so money is espe-
cially welcome!

If you would prefer to donate at the Nov meeting in-
stead of the Christmas Party, that is just fine, too!!

Contact Linda Riel with questions, 459-5897.
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November Birthdays!!
11/4 RoseRossy Nove ||l
11/5 Mawy Jo-McKinstry
11/6 Barb-Johnson HAPPY ANNIVERSARY
11/19 Vaughn Rockafellow To:
11724 LenaSchaitter 11/2 Les & Ruth Haley
11/26 Michael Housholder
11/26 Bl Hamsen 11/7 Vern & Pat Willan
11/28 Janie Burtornw
11/28 Russell Dilty

Skip & Hedy Dunn’s T Gets a New Top

Yes, it’s true...After at least 2 weeks & lots of hard work, their 1914 Touring now has a brand new top!
Thanks to the assistance of several Lizzies at the Work Parties held during that time frame, Skip proudly
drove back to Los Alamos showing off the completed project.

Marilyn & Paul Duncan consistently helped Skip, learning all they could, so now they too can puta top n
their Touring! Here’s how it all went down......

AMMarilyn proves to be a tire- Marilyn & Skip revel in the

less helper in the quest for the fruits of their labor....a job

new top!! well done!! >>>>
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Please take a look at the “T’n Vittles” and “Meeting Refreshments” lists. If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to
one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net. If you have any questions, please do not hesi-
tate to get in touch with Linda. The following dates for 2014 are subject to change!

Meeting Refreshments 2013-14

Date Provided By Provided By

Jan 23,2014 President Vice President
Feb 27,2014 |TBA
Mar 27,2014 |TBA
April 24,2014 |TBA
May 22,2014 |TBA
June 26,2014 |[TBA
July 24,2014 |TBA
Aug 28,2014 [TBA
Sep 25,2014 |TBA
Oct 23,2014 |TBA

Guys With Pies (one wk early due to
Nov 21,2013  |Guys With Pies Thanksgiving)
Dec, 2013 No Meeting No Meeting
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T n Vittles 2013-14

Date Hosted By Place

Jan 11,2014 |[TBA

Feb 8,2014 |TBA

Mar 8,2014 [TBA

Apr 12,2014 [TBA

May 10, 2014 |TBA

June 7,2014 |TBA

July 12,2014 [TBA

Aug9,2014 |TBA

Sept 13,2014 [TBA

Oct11,2014 |TBA

Nov 9,2013 |Bob & Robbi Ross Le Peep @ 2125 Louisiana NE (near I-40 & America’s Pkwy)

Dec, 2013 No Breakfast No Breakfast
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Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
Meeting minutes, 10/24/2013

The meeting was called to order by President Dean Van Doren at 7:05 PM. The pledge was said by all.
Dean introduced guest Dave Khalsa, who saw us during the Fall foliage tour.

President’s report- Tonight's refreshments are provided by Irene Navarre (in memory of her husband
and founding member of Tin Lizzies, Harry Navarre) & Dean & Linda. Dean asked Bernice for an update
on the MTFCA Cruise. She stated that she has had some cancellations & some new reservations. She also
told the club that there was an article in the next Vintage Ford about the Tin Lizzies of Alb, & don’t forget
to send in your ballot. Dean then encouraged everyone that is not a member of the MTFCA to join.

Vice President’s report- Kirk said he had 4 raffle group prizes tonight. Each one contains a Model T
part & other valuable merchandise. Also there was a beautiful candy dish donated by the Wing’s.
Secretary’s report- The minutes were passed as published.

Treasurer’s report- Per Sharon we have had renewals & that dues are due. Several members have al-
ready renewed & she received a new membership from Shawn Welch. The Dominguez’ gave a ride to
Paul O’Brien who in turn donated $50 to the club; she also received a donation from Rich Ford.

EMAIL- Kirk reported that there were no updates.

Telephone- Linda said to let her know if need to be added to the call list or don’t want to be called.
Newsletter- Lorna said the newsletter deadline was this weekend.

Hospitality - Bernice sent a card to Clarence Schritter in Oct. Sharon then gave us an update on her Dad.
Librarian- Mark said they added the Portales Tour DVD to the library.

Program Coordinator- Marilyn told us John Hayne would have a hog’s head talk tonight.
Quartermaster- Larry said everything was accounted for.

Tour Coordinator -Vaughn Rockafellow gave info on the Silver City Tour. It will be June 5 or 12 and
would take in the Gila Cliff Dwellings which has hilly, winding roads and would be Thursday through
Sunday as usual. Vaughn said he had gotten some literature back, but has not had time to process it.
Webmaster- Mark reported that he has uploaded pictures of all of the recent activities on the website.
This month there has been 774 unique visitors to our web site and 81 in the last 24 hours.

T N’Vittles & Refreshments - Linda said the next T N'Vittles would be at Le Peep on Louisiana, Novem-
ber 9 and that the next meeting would be on November 21 and will be our annual “Guys with Pies” night.

Previous Events

The Member Appreciation Evening was attended by 54 people. Food was good and music and dancing
was enjoyed. The club thanked Linda for organizing it.

Premier Party-On Sept 29 the Azevedo’s barn was full of people viewing the documentary of the Por-
tales tour and eating pizza. The video was excellent and we all had a good time.

Balloon Fiesta-Betty reported that the event went great. It was a very beautiful day for the 10-11 cars
that had shown up. She says that they want us back next year.

Oct Breakfast-Dean said the Oct breakfast was at Roper’s. There were 29 people and 5 cars that at-
tended.

Unfinished Business

The Holiday Party will be Dec 7. Bernice passed around a sign-up sheet for the potluck. It will be an
[talian theme this year. Larry said the parade starts at 5:15. Bring your cars over by 4:00 to decorate
them. Some cars can be left in his barn overnight.

Workdays- this Sat, Oct 26. Larry said there will also be a work day for kids & grandkids of club mem-
bers. It will be Dec 28 with the kids doing tasks that are age appropriate on Tom Miles’ Touring car.
Roadrunner Food Bank..Linda said we’ll collect at our holiday party. Cash and/or non-perishable food

is acceptable.
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Fall Leaf Tour..Mark Dominguez reported there were 8 Model T’s, 1 Model A & 1 modern car on the
Tour. Itwas a fun afternoon that they plan on doing next year in the Jemez.

Paul Duncan reported his Model T with a Tin Lizzie sign on it was in a parade in KS.
Bernice Young also reported that the Model T ambulance has been in 2 parades.

New Business

Dean announced that pursuant to our By-Laws, nominations for the next year’s officers & board will
now be offered. Mark Dominguez read the nominating committee’s list of proposed nominees. The floor
was then opened for nominations. Each nominee had to either accept or reject the nomination.

For President:

Fran Gurule nominated Mark Dominguez ..he accepted, Betty Housholder nominated Bob Ross..he ac-
cepted, Bruce Daniel nominated Dean Van Doren..he accepted

For Vice President:

Mark Dominguez nominated Larry Azevedo..he accepted, Bernice Young nominated Vaughn Rockafel-
low..he accepted.

For Secretary:

Robbi Ross nominated Ann Merewether..she accepted, Bernice Young nominated Pat Willan - who
said she would accept & said she would be gone a lot & would need someone as a “co”.

Sharon Dominguez nominated Kirk Peterson ..he accepted.

For Treasurer:

Mark Dominguez nominated Julie Dilts whom he said had accepted the nomination

For Board Nominations - need to choose three:

Vaughn Rockafellow nominated Mark Wing..he accepted

Larry Azevedo nominated Fran Gurule..she accepted

Stan Gauna nominated Jahn Wright who accepted the nomination
Bernice Young nominated Vernon Armstrong..he accepted

Mark Dominguez nominated Gerald Hash..he accepted

Mark Wing nominated Bernice Young who declined the nomination
Linda Riel nominated Vern Willan..he accepted.

We took a break.

Dean announced the birthdays and anniversary for the month.
John Hayne presented a program on hogs heads and pedals

For sale or wanted - Jeff Miller is still looking for a car

Vern Harvey talked about the Veterans’ Car Show in T or C on November 9. All monies raised go to bene-
fit the veterans and not the VA

Raffle winners were: Bruce Daniel, Larry Azevedo, Gerald Hash and Don Mereweather
The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 PM

Respectfully submitted,
Robbi Ross, Secretary
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Premier of the “Wheels of Yesteryear” Documentary

On Sunday, Sept 29, about 54 people gathered in the Azevedo’s barn to view the eagerly awaited Pre-
mier showing our Lizzies on the May Tour in & around Portales. It was well worth the wait! The film
was beautifully done, the scenery was fabulous, & the music perfect! We had some laughs, & there were
some thoughtful insights delivered. All in all, it was a grand production that hopefully all the PBS Chan-
nels from all over the USA will decide to air.

Our thanks to Orlando, Melody, & Ethan Ortega, Duane Ryan, & all of the production crew for putting
this wonderful film together. You all did a brilliant job! Enjoy the following pictures from this event!

<<<Jo An Arm-
strong exam-
ines the pro-
gram guide
put out by
KNEW.

Alarge group
gathered in
the barn for
food & the
showing. Some
watched it in
3D!>>>>>>

<<<Ready for F 17
the 30 min

d documentary to
‘« begin!

Orlando Ortega
(Operations
Mgr), & Duane
'~ Ryan (General
Mgr) of KNEW

the documen-
tary.>>>>>>>

# <<<<<Faith Carmody
# attempts to crank the /70
Touring while Larry & B

o

; —— ‘ Grandpa Gerald Hash ¥
=) #

mr—aes 100k on. She got a driv-

ing lesson, too!

~ Vern Armstrong,

- Vaughn Rockafellow, &

o Vern Harvey were on B2

. hand to watch the pre-
- mier & eat lots of

- pizza!l>>>>

L
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Balloon Fiesta, 2013 by Betty Housholder

I want to send a big THANK YOU to everyone that came out early in the cold to show their cars at
the Balloon Museum. We had 10 cars & a gorgeous day (after it warmed up). The launch was
beautiful & I think we all enjoyed watching the balloons fly over us. We all talked to lots of peo-
ple walking by, asking questions & taking pictures!! Here’s a few pictures of the event.....

<<<<The Dun-
cans arrive in
o

their Touring
Car.

j Balloons &
Model T
Fords...no bet-
ter way to
spend the
morning!>>>

ANA Catching some
rays as the morning
warmed up!

AANNAStan & Janice
Gauna, Larry
Azevedo, & others
(unrecognizable
due to snuggling
down in their
chairs) enjoying
each other’s com-

What a view from
Mark Dominguez’s
windshield! The
rubber chicken al-
most looks like an
upside down hot air
balloon! >>>>>

pany. I'm sure Stan

¥ just told one of his
goofy jokes!!
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Fall Foliage Tour, Oct 13

2

8 T’s, 1 A, 1 modern car, 24 Lizzies, & 1 dog toured the S 14 area out of Tijeras. The Fall
weather was perfect, & we did see some beautiful colors! Our thanks to Mark & Sharon
Dominguez & Russell & Julie Dilts for finding the perfect roads for our Ts. The scenery
was stunning, & what a neat place to have lunch! The PumpRin Pie milk shakes & Banana
Splits were “to die for”! No one had a major problem, but good thing Xirk had a tow strap
for Tom Miles to use to get Russell up one steep hilll 'We had a most enjoyable day!

' icken i o
: {t’ LT <<<<Chicken in d . |
L [ the cooker on the 3

&l Tom, are you
. Bl really going to si-
5% phon gasoline???

& 1 W S>>>>>>>55>

<<<<
Larry’s =7
Faultless in
@ front of our

lunch stop.

>>>Bad
boys,
Vernon &
Don, pose
y for me!

S <<<Mark W.

# & Kirk in
front of the
Ice Cream
Parlor

>>>>Neil,
Mary Ann,
Russell &
il Julie soak-
ing up the
¢ sunshine.!

<<<Mark D. was first

getting to the Out-
.\" house!!

>>>>>Pat, Vern,
Susan, O.P. Ford Pe-
terson (dog), & Susan
. enjoy a perfect
day!
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FOR SALE/WANT ADS
WANTED- Steve Suttle wants a 1917 California license plate.
WANTED- John Hayne wants 3 1927 headlight shells
WANTED- Jeff Miller wants to buy a Model T, 2 or 4 door, 1915-1925. Call 505-730-2608
WANTED- Cole Wedekind needs rear fenders for his 1927 Touring. Call Larry at 410-1909

PARASAS A AGAS LA ASASASASA S ARSI IS ASASAGASASASAS IS S SAGASASASAGASASASASASASASASASASASAGASAL

i Aged to Perfection! By Bernice Young

7 A 90th birthday party invitation arrived saying, “Aged to Perfection”, showing a bottle of wine, the Model T

2 Touring car & our very own Paul O’Brien.” Bernice got the idea to have a Model T at the party scene to sur-
¥r prise Paul, who is a car enthusiast. Mark Dominguez graciously arrived in his Touring, & took Paul for a ride.
i The T created interest of other guests, & Mark enjoyed relating the history of Model T’s to all of them. Every-
4 one seemed to be amazed that Model T’s are still being driven, & as the invitation said, “Aged to Perfection”!

By ERTS

<<Bernice & Mark i f
getting the sign
ontheT.

Standing by
Mark’s Touring,
#® Paul is a World
=K War II Air Force

L Veteran (not
g many of them
2 left.) He was criti-
cally injured in
e the S. Pacific in
S 1942, >>>>>>
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Kid’s Workday Announcement!!! By Larry Azevedo

As you are aware, we have an increasing amount of kids in the Club that are becoming more interested in learning about the
Model T Ford. I have given some thought on how to get our children and grandchildren involved in hands on activities. There-
fore we are going to try a KID’S WORKDAY on Sat, Dec 28, 2013. We have a volunteer car that needs some attention (Tom Mile’s
27 Touring). I'll set up a list of activities that are age appropriate & parents &/or grandparents will be responsible for oversight
& help. We do things such as changing the oil, checking the lights, inspecting cotter pins, flushing the coolant, greasing the sus-
pension, etc. At the end of the day we will see the result of our labors with (hopefully) a car ride! Mark your calendars!

MTFCA 2014 Business Meeting by Bernice Young

Let’s all attend the Business Meeting Feb 24-Mar 1, 2014, on a Royal Caribbean Cruise line out of
Ft Lauderdale, Fla. Itis a 5 day cruise, & is sponsored by the Tin Lizzies of Alb. Some Lizzies
have already reserved cabins on deck 9, but you can choose cabins on other decks if you'd pre-
fer. 20 cabins are already reserved, so it will be a great time! Also, if you are planning to go,
don’t forget to order your passport! Let Bernice Young (294-7450) know if you are interested in
arriving on Sat, Feb 22, to go on an airboat tour. She also has blocked rooms at group rates. Call
Ammie Johnson at 505-291-6622 for more info about the cruise. Tell her you are calling about
the MTFCA cruise.




Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473

Ghe Gnehantment Hyer

ATTENTION:

The Tin Lizzies
will meet at
The Vineyard
6118 Edith Blvd NW
7:00 PM on the
4th Thursday
of each month,
unless otherwise noted.
Next meeting is Nov 21

COME JOIN

THE FUN!




